
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 27, 2021 
 

Item 37.2 (Staff Communication SC2), Report No. 39, of the Committee of the Whole, 
which was adopted, as amended, by the Council of the City of Vaughan on September 
27, 2021, as follows: 
 
By receiving the Communications C7 from Susan Beharriell, dated September 14, 
2021. 

 

37. OTHER MATTERS CONSIDERED BY THE COMMITTEE 

37.2. STAFF COMMUNICATIONS 

The Committee of the Whole recommends that the following 
Staff Communications be received: 

SC1. Memorandum from the Deputy City Manager, Corporate 
Services, City Treasurer and Chief Financial Officer and 
the Director of Procurement Services, dated September 
9, 2021. 

SC2. Memorandum from the Acting Deputy City Manager, 
Infrastructure Development, dated September 10, 2021. 

SC3. Memorandum from the Acting Deputy City Manager, 
Infrastructure Development, dated September 10, 2021. 

SC4. Memorandum from the Acting Deputy City Manager, 
Infrastructure Development, dated September 10, 2021. 

 

  


